Langdon Cemetery Trustees 

Approved Minutes of 11-12-13 Meeting

Present:  Doug Beach, Gina Beach, Trustees and Curt Barnes, Sexton

Meeting called to order @ 7:00pm

Minutes of the October meeting were approved with the correction as noted; change Terry and Sharon Hall to Terry and Sharon Martin.  Gina made motion to approve, seconded, unanimous.

Curt reported that the signed Mylar of the most recently deeded parcel of land for the Upper Cemetery had been turned in for recording in Newport.  Town to put in boundary pins delineating this section.  We discussed mowing vs. haying and will wait until next spring to make a decision.

Discussed mowing time with Sexton to make a proposal to the town in regards to purchasing a new zero turn mower via a warrant article next March 2014.

Todd Porter, Road Agent, is interested in filling in the vacated Trustee position until March 2014 elections.  Per the Selectmen, there is no issue with Todd filling the vacancy.  We welcome him and the knowledge he can impart to us. 

Doug turned in an extra set of keys to the cemetery sheds and gates to the Select Board per their request.

Identified goals for 2014:

· Finish last 100 feet of fence across the rear perimeter of the Lower Cemetery.

· Purchase new zero turn mower to be more efficient.

· Incorporate with Selectmen’s approval having the Sexton and his employee mow all town properties vs. hiring a private contractor.

· Repair stone wall in Upper Cemetery on Holden Hill Road – discussed funding possibilities

· Continue with stone cleaning and repairs

· Paint shed in Lower Cemetery

Spent time discussing our proposed budget for 2014/2015.  Budget needs to be submitted by mid-December.

Gina made a motion to adjourn, seconded, meeting adjourned at 7:55pm

Respectfully submitted:

Gina Beach

